General Secretary: Christine Hancock BSc(Econ) RGN Patrons:
Her Majesty the Queen
Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth
the Queen Mother
Her Royal Highness
the Princess Margaret
Countess of Snowdon

20 Cavendish Square London W1M 0AB

Code A

11th January 1992

Mrs Sylvia Giffin,

Code A

Dear Sylvia,



I have now heard from Chris West District General Manager, in his letter Chris has passed the situation onto Max Millett Unit General Manager. I was at a meeting with Tony Horne General Manager, Community Unit who informed me that he had already spoken to Bill Hooper about the concerns that I had put in my letter to Chris West, Tony will be getting back to me in due course. I hope this is clear!

I know that after your last meeting with Mrs Evans your concerns may be eleviated, I still feel that the underlying problem is still there. I therefore hope that you agree with allowing this to run the course.

With best wishes for 1992.

Yours sincerely,

Code A

Keith Murray

Branch Convenor

25 Dysart Avenue, East Cosham, Portsmouth, Hants. PO6 2LY



Syringe driver & Pain control courses attended.

Pain control and use of the Syringe driver (L. Foster) 1 hour, 10/12/90.

Pain Management. (Steve King) 2 hours, 20/8/91.

ENB 941 (Drug review – pain control, Article review – Use & Abuse of Syringe drivers) 1991 – 1992.

Psychological Aspects of care & Pain control (E. Cole – Jubilee House) 1 day, 13/2/92.

RCN Palliative care update, Sept 1992.

Administration of drugs in the community & community hosps. (Miranda Knight & Barbara Robinson) 1 day, 7/3/94.

Palliative care group 'At a loss', QAH 1 day, 7/11/94.

RCN UPDATE – ukcc Guidelines on drug administration & record keeping ½ day, 22/2/96.

Effective pain control & management QAH Elderly med. 11/2 hours 27/11/98.

Syringe drivers & drug compatibilities

(Rhonda Cooper) 2 hours, 11/5/99. Update into use of Opiates (DR Bee Wee) 1 hour, 26/8/99.

Palliative care issues including pain control 1 day, 12/5/00.